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July 16, 2018  No. 18 

 

 
PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

PH: 9873 1341 
 

PARISH PRIEST  
Father Dispin John 
 

PARISH SECRETARIES 
Mrs. Elisa Kelesidis 
Mrs. Martine Giles 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
Mrs. Maree O’Keefe 

SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 
Monday -Friday, 8.30am –4.00pm  
 
UNIFORM      

RHSport , Ringwood    PH: 9870 1377   
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Kathleen Spicer 
 

Open first Tuesday of each month 
8.30 -9.00am Multi Purpose Room 

CAMP AUSTRALIA  

Before & After School Care 1300 105 343 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Rachel Spencer 
HOURS:  7.00  -8.30 am 
     3.20 –6.15 pm 
 
LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Every Tuesday  Lunchtime 
To order register online: 
www.flexischools.com.au     

 
Welcome back everyone! 
 

 I hope we all had a great break and enjoyed some special family time together. We especially welcome to St 
John’s Chase Rollason a new student to Year 1/2BM and his parents Erin and Tim and little sister Havana who 
will be in prep next year.  
  

There will be lots of exciting learning happening in term 3 as you will see by reading the year level news-
letters.  All year levels have excursions planned and the junior school swimming program begins towards the 
end of August.   
 

Monica O’Shannassy remains on long service leave for another two weeks, Ange Crowe is on leave until 
Wednesday 25 July and Penelope Lang is on leave for all of third term.  We welcome Mary Crossan as she 
takes on the role of performing arts teacher for the term.  Kristina Reid will lead choir this term.   
 

An important date for your diaries – school closure day on Monday 13 August.  There will be no school for 
students on this day as staff begin working on the school improvement recommendations from our recent 
school review. 
 

Term 3 dates are included in today’s newsletter. 
 

Prep Parent Survey 
At the end of last term I sent out a survey to all prep families.  Thanks to those who have returned them and 
for the valuable feedback.  It would be great if the surveys could be returned to the office by the end of the 
week.  If you would like me to email you another copy please let me know. 

 

 
 
 

“St John’s School is committed to the Victorian Child Safe Standards”  

COMING UP AT ST JOHN’S      
 
JULY   17 Tuesday  NO MARATHON CLUB 
   18 Wednesday  Parent Association Meeting, 7.00pm 
   19 Thursday  NO MARATHON CLUB    
   23 Monday  School Assembly, 8.50am 
   29 Sunday  Parish Family Mass, 9.45am 
   31 Tuesday  Education Board Meeting, 7.00pm 
 
 

           Click here to access St John’s Parish Newsletter 

https://www.google.com.au/search?q=RH+sport&rlz=1C1GGRV_enAU751AU751&oq=RH+sport&aqs=chrome..69i57j0l5.5519j0j8&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
file:///K:/2017 NEWSLETTERS/3.No.18.24.07.2017/Parish Newsletter.html
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Student Attendance 
Please find included in the newsletter today our Attendance Policy Statement.  This outlines both the expec-
tations you have as parents and that we have as a school.  Significant changes have been made this year as 
all Victorian schools have a legal responsibility to monitor, record and follow up student absences.  Thank 
you for your support in this matter as we know in relation to student learning “Every day counts”. 
 
Semester 1 Reporting Process 
Thank you for taking the time to engage with teachers in the last week of term at the parent-student-
teacher meetings.  We are constantly reviewing our assessment and reporting procedures and practices so if 
you have any feedback could you please email either myself (principal@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au) or Bian-
ca Martino (bmartino@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au)  
 
We wish our students participating in the AFL finals round robin tournament on Wednesday all the best as 
they represent St John’s.   
 
Have a great week 
Jacqui Marshall 
Principal 

St John’s Term 3, 2018 Calendar 
July 
 

16 Monday  Term Three Begins 
18 Wednesday  Parents’ Association Meeting, 7:00pm 
23 Monday  School Assembly, 8:50am 
29 Sunday  Parish Family Mass, 9:45am 
31 Tuesday  Education Board Meeting, 7:00pm 
    
August 
 

6 Monday  School Assembly, 8:50am 
8 Wednesday  Feast of St Mary of the Cross 
    Parents’ Association Meeting, 7:00pm 
13 Monday  School Closure Day 
15 Wednesday  Feast of Assumption Mass, 10:00am 
18 Saturday  Major Fundraiser “Trivia for a Cause” 
20 Monday  School Assembly, 8:50am 
28 Tuesday  Eight Day Swimming Program Commences (Prep to Year  Two) 
    Education Board Meeting, 7:00pm 
31 Friday  Father’s Day Breakfast 
 

September 

 

2 Sunday  Father’s Day  
3 Monday  Assembly 8:50am 
    No Swimming (Program Resumes Tuesday)  
4 Tuesday  Swimming Program Resumes (Prep to Year Two) 
7 Friday  Swimming Program Ends (Last Day) 
12 Wednesday  Parents’ Association Meeting 7:00pm 
14 Friday  Visual Arts Show 5:00 – 6:00pm 
17 Monday  School Assembly 8:50am 
    Literacy and Numeracy Week  
21 Friday  Free Dress Day - ‘Footy Team Colours’  
    Term Three Ends, 3:20pm 

mailto:principal@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
mailto:bmartino@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
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Our Gospel Challenge this week is to: show love and compassion to those who need it most. 

 

Gracious God – bless us with… 
Hearts that expand in generous response 

Minds that are willing to explore greater justice 
Hands that are giving to those in need 
Food that nourishes us body and soul 

Amen 
 

Over the weekend a number of St John’s students received the sacrament of Eucharist for the first time. 
Here are some short reflections from these students: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We congratulate Elizabeth, MJ, Christine, Hayden, Isla, Declan, Oliver and Archie who received the Eucharist 
for the first time last weekend and to Keira who received a special blessing.   
 

Important Dates to Remember: 
 

 29 Sunday  Parish Family Mass, 9.45am 
 
Have a great week everyone! 

I was a little scared when I read the first reading at mass yester-
day.  Afterwards I was much more confident and I felt relaxed. I felt 
really good (Hayden) 
 

I really enjoyed being involved in the first Eucharist program.  
Father Dispin gave me a very special blessing. I felt part of the church at 
the time. (Keira) 
 

When we were up at the altar during the blessing of the bread and 
wine, I felt nervous. When I had the bread and wine, I felt really good 
on the inside. (Declan) 
 
Yesterday I got excited when I had the bread for the first time. My family 
was there and it was a really special day for me. (Oliver) 
 
I felt part of the church community because now I have done my first Eucharist.  
It was great. (Isla) 
 
It was a bit scary when I was up on the altar but then after a while I was OK.   
I really liked receiving the bread and wine. (Christine) 
 
It was really special having my family and friends with me during my first Eucharist. 
We then had a big party at our house. It was very special! (Elizabeth) 
 
My first Eucharist was lots of fun. It was special to have the bread and the wine. After 
mass we had a big celebration for my sister and myself and all our family come over. (Mathew) 
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St John’s Primary School Attendance Policy Statement 
 

Rationale 
To ensure all children of compulsory school age who are enrolled at St John’s attend school every day that the school is 
open for instruction. 

In accordance with the Education and Training Reform Act 2006, schooling is compulsory for children and young people 
aged from 6 – 17 years unless an exemption has been granted. 

Students are expected to attend the school in which they are enrolled, during normal school hours every day of each 
term, unless: 

          there is an approved exemption from school attendance or attendance and enrolment for the student,                          
The principal may authorise an exemption and provide written approval for student attendance or attendance and en-
rolment to be exempt or reduced to less than full time. 

For absences where there is no exemption in place, the parent/guardian must promptly provide an explanation on each 
occasion to the school.  The school will determine if the explanation provided is a reasonable excuse for the purposes of 
the parent meeting their responsibilities under the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. 

All schools, including St John’s, must maintain attendance records, identify and follow up unexplained absences, and 
develop policies to support and maintain attendance. 

Aims 
 To ensure school attendance is maximised and records are accurately kept.  

 To comply with legal obligations (Victorian Government Legislation) 

Implementation: 
 The attendance roll is to be marked by the classroom teacher on the class list and sent to the office in the office 

bag and also electronically. This is done twice a day at 9:30am and 3:00pm. The reason for the absence must be 
recorded by the teacher according to the given codes. 

 Parents have been informed in the Parent Handbook and school newsletter that they are to notify the school of a 
child’s absence before 8:45 am.  Parents or guardians may either email staff, send an app notification, leave a 
message at the office or write a note.  

 Absence notes are to be retained by the teacher and these are archived at the conclusion of each school year. 
 Office administration staff accept phone calls from parents and print out app notifications. These are passed on 

immediately to teachers.. 
 Unexplained absences are addressed automatically by the nForma roll program via email to parents before 

10:00am. If still no contact is made by the parent after the email has been sent, the Principal/Deputy Principal will 
make contact. 

 

The following flowchart is the recommended practice from Catholic Education Melbourne in promoting full attendance 
by the Principal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVALUATION: 
 

 

Date Developed/Reviewed Ratified (date/who) Date of Future Review 

2018 2018 Staff 2021 

      

      

ROLE OF CATHOLIC SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: 
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nt BIRTHDAYS 
 

Welcome back everyone! 
This week we congratulate Kevin Zhao and  

Mackenzie Troup as they celebrate their special day. 
 

   We wish you both a “Happy Birthday!” 
 
 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for your fundraising effort. 
 

All money is to be returned to the office this week! 
 

There are still a handful of families that have not  
returned their money for this fundraiser.  

We ask that you return all chocolate and/or money 
promptly. 

 

Each box contains 50 products which are $1-each 
 
If you have any queries please contact: 
 

Maria Wallis (Chris 3/4RF)  
On 0409 966 951 / wallis.maria@gmail.com or  
Vickie Stutchbury (Oliver 3/4RF)  
on 0408 417 017 / vtotino31@hotmail.com 

At St John’s we teach students about what they can do 

if they feel unsafe and enable them to understand, 

identify, discuss and report on child safety. We listen 

to and act on any concerns  that students or their par-

ents/carers raise with us. 

  

Italian Phrase of the Week 
 

          Sono andato/a dagli amici 
 

(Soh-noh  un-dah-toh/tah dah-lyee ah-mee-chee) 
 

I went to my friends house  

SENIOR SOCIAL JUSTICE KNITTING CLUB 
 

The Knitting Club will be back on Wednesday 
(18th) in the Mary MacKillop Space at 11am. If 
you have needles at home and have decided not 
to continue knitting, can you please return them 
to school. 

MARATHON CLUB NEWS 
 

There will be NO MARATHON CLUB for the 
first two weeks of this term but it will resume 
in week three. Please  make sure that you have 
downloaded the St John’s School App in order 
to  receive notifications regarding Marathon Club as 
well as other activities happening at St John’s. 
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Tickets are:  $20pp if purchased prior to the 3rd August  
        $25pp if purchased after the 3rd August 

 

This year you have the option of ordering platters/snacks for your table – just BYO drinks! 
 

Platter order forms and tickets are available from the office. 
 

Everyone is welcome, make up a table of 8-10 of your friends and family or get in touch  
with your class rep and they will coordinate a table with you. 

 

Fabulous silent auction items, raffles, cash prizes and fun are all guaranteed! 
 

If you have any queries please contact your class rep or get in touch with Courtney  
(Gracie 3/4RF, Isla 3/4KC and Declan 3/4 KC)  courtneylaffin@yahoo.com.au 
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